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NEWSLETTER FOR FIRST TERM, 2010/2011 ACADEMIC SESSION


The term started in earnest and ended joyfully as expected. Academic activities began on the first day of reopening. Both teachers and students demonstrated a highly commendable level of commitment. Consequently, we recorded a huge success in all the activities of the school. We thank God for a successful term.

APPRECIATION


Behind all our achievements this term are the parents/guardians including friends of the school whose innumerable contributions and advice took us to a level where we took far-reaching decisions which culminated in our present status.


We are grateful to you for responding to our clarion call anytime it became necessary to do so. We appreciate your quick response to the “Open Day” when you came, inspected your children’s academic work and made meaningful recommendations for improvement. God will surely reward you abundantly.

SCHOOL FEES


This is one particular area where parents/guardians have shown understanding and wisdom. We thank all of you. However, we want to use this medium to encourage you to keep the flag flying in the hope that God will never allow you lack the money you will use in sponsoring these children at school. We also pray that those who are not meeting up as and when due will be richly blessed, so that their financial standard will improve. There are two tellers attached herein but you should make your payment in only one of the two banks. Therefore, choose either UBA or FCMB. In case you need to clarify certain developments on payment pattern, call the principal on 08023852010 for further information. 

You are advised to pay next term’s school fee on or before the reopening day, 10th January, 2011.

BOARDING FACILITIES


Once more, be informed that the school has taken the boarding system to a new and improved pedestal. New facilities have been put in place to ensure that the students in the hostel enjoy a comfortable home away from home. With the two new giant power-generating plants; there is a 24-hour electricity supply which augments the erratic and epileptic public power supply. The hostels are fumigated on monthly basis to rid the dormitories of stubborn insect which may endanger the health of the inmates.


Students in the hostels are fed on wholesome food and this improves their health tremendously. The food is prepared under international dietary recommendations. The school took a bold step to employ qualified and committed cooks who also ensure that the environment under which the students feed is neat and conducive for that purpose.


Apart from good feeding, boarding students have special days when they practise aerobics, an exercise which develops them physically and mentally. In addition, qualified medical doctors paid by the school visit the hostel and carry out regular medical check-up on the students and apply proper medication on the ailing ones. Also, serious and debilitating health conditions are referred to our hospital for proper medical diagnosis and treatment. We strongly believe that health is wealth and that our students deserve sound health.


Moreso, on weekends, the hostel students have specific periods when they are taught music and computer education by experts. This is viewed as past-time and an addition to their academic pursuit.


In fact, the boarding students are exposed to a lot of opportunities that turn their lives around for good. So, the best you can do for your child, boy or girl, is to avail him or her of the opportunity of living in the school boarding house. There, students interact with one another and learn diverse cultures and traditions of people form different parts of the country and even beyond.


You are therefore requested to consult the principal on this. It is affordable and worthwhile.

EXCURSION

The school has a standing tradition of taking our students out to places of social and historical importance. Some of such places expose them to physical and aquatic environments. In the past, the students traveled to Olumo Rock in Abeokuta, Eleko Beach along Epe Road and other interesting places too numerous to be mentioned here. In the new term, that is second term, the students might travel to a country in the West African sub region or, at least, outside Lagos State. This is for your information. The details of this planned movement will be communicated to you when we resume.

EXTERNAL EXAMINATION

The school has been performing excellently in SSCE, NECO, JSSCE, among others. We have consistently recorded 100% passes in external exams for the past four years. This is, without doubt, an eloquent testimony to the quality of teachers here and the high standard of academic work to which the students are exposed. Most fascinating is the fact that these examination candidates score A’s and B’s with a negligible few recording credit passes in their various subjects. It is God’s doing and we promise to continue to take our teaching technique to higher level. The major goal of this institution is to ensure that the students who graduate from here compete with their counterparts in any part of the globe and beat them. We make almost all (about 98%) of our activities academic intensive combining our local scheme of work and curriculum with the ones existing in countries like Britain, U. S. A and others. It is our vision to produce fully-baked students who can stand tall in any academic forum.

CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES


In addition to athletics and games, the students are introduced to various crafts they can practise on their own in future. It will even assist them in diversifying their source of revenue. Here in Lagooz, students learn bead-stringing, fishery, rearing of rabbits and rearing of snails. We considered that these are activities one can take to at one’s private time in order to increase the income of oneself. It will not stop such a person from taking up a well paid job in an establishment. Things like these can serve as hobby. Again, it pays to be creative.

MEDICAL FACILITIES


Apart from having a Sick Bay where First Aid is given to students with minor ailments by professional nurses, the school is affiliated to a renowned private hospital where serious cases are referred to. The Sick-Bay is well equipped and adequately stocked with health-giving drugs.


“Health is wealth”, as the saying goes and we really care for the health of these children entrusted into our care. We cannot compromise our stand on ensuring a healthy and sound body. Government medical officials visit the school whenever there is inoculation exercise. Seminars are constantly organized for them on how to maintain healthy and hygienic habits.

THE “OPEN DAY” EXERCISE


The “Open Day” exercise carried out recently during which parents and guardians came to the school and inspected the volume of work done by their children and wards was a huge success. It was an interactive session and parents discovered where we performed creditably and commended us. They also made meaningful suggestions on areas where we did do very well. We appreciate all of you. Your observations both on the positive and negative sides helped us a great deal. Although by your rating we scored 93%, we assure you that we shall correct the 7% that was to our discredit. We are happy with you and do hope that we shall score an excellent 100% next time.

SATURDAY LESSON

The usual Saturday lesson involving JSS1 – SS3 will commence on the second Saturday of the reopening day, that is, 22nd January, 2011. Although all the secondary school classes are involved, it is compulsory for JSS3 and SS3 students whose graduating examinations JSSCE and SSCE will come up few months after the reopening day. Parents and guardians who have students in these classes should please take note. The Saturday lesson assists the students in various ways hence it is important that every student from JSS1 to SS3 participates in it.


Highly esteemed parents and guardians, we thank you again. We promise never to disappoint you. We wish you MERRY CHRISTMAS and HAPPY NEW YEAR. Thank you and be blessed.

E. O. Otubela (Mrs)
Principal







